
 

 

Robert H. Baker American Legion Post 95  
Meeting Minutes of May 19, 2009 

 
Commander Ray Nichols welcomed all to the Spring Family Dinner 
John Gibbs made a motion was made to dispense with the reading of the minutes and finance 
reports. Sam Leonard seconded the motion and the motion passed. 
John Gibbs made a motion that the Post buys lunch for those that help with the nursing home visits. 
Ira Hunter seconded the motion and the motion passed. 
Commander Ray Nichols talked about having Darrel Gorley's granddaughter, a recent graduate from 
the Air Force Academy talk at the June meeting. 
Gary Reno talked about a car run to be held June 21st in Kearney to help support the Missouri 
POW/MIA Scholarship fund. 
Commander Ray Nichols passed around a Thank You card for the Oratorical Contest winner that 
was graduating from High School. 
Commander Ray Nichols talked about the VFW Post wanting their ten percent (10%) from the Posts 
recent fundraising dinner. The VFW said if no ten percent then they would set a fee for use of the 
kitchen. Paul Ellison made a motion to pay the VFW the ten percent (10%) of the profit from the 
fundraising dinner. Le Roy Coe seconded the motion and the motion passed. 
Commander Ray Nichols asked all VFW members to attend the next VFW meeting. 
Commander Ray Nichols said that the VFW Post would like help putting flags out at the Glen Ridge 
Cemetery on June 24th starting at 08:00 HRS. 
Paul Ellison made a motion to donate two hundred dollars to the Missouri POW/MIA Scholarship 
Fund. John-Paul Kopp seconded the motion and the motion passed. 
Commander Ray Nichols talked about the Avenue of Flags and the Post would be putting flags up at 
06:00 and taking them down at 20:00 HRS each day. 
Commander Ray Nichols talked about taking t-shirt orders 
Jerry Head made a motion to donate two hundred fifty dollars to Freedom Flight. Ira Hunter 
seconded the motion and the motion passed. 
Commander Ray Nichols talked about needing officers for the upcoming year. 
Commander Ray Nichols talked about the Clay County Health Department inspecting the kitchen 
and needed some fixes to pass inspection. 
Commander Ray Nichols talked about the flooding in the building from the recent rain storm. 
Commander Ray Nichols closed the meeting in due form at 19:43 HRS. 
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